
Greetings!  
 
Oscar Mayer 
 
In October, in conjunction with the OSCAR Group, I hosted a public meeting about the 
future of the Oscar Mayer site. City staff, residents and I engaged in a wonderful 
conversation about what we currently know and our next steps. 
 
Alder Kemble and I will be introducing a budget resolution to support a fully engaging 
planning process that will recognize the community’s interest while maintaining a 
realistic expectation of what could and should happen on the site. If the resolution is 
approved, our City Planning staff will have more resources to strengthen the process. 
 
Over the first few months of 2017, the OSCAR Group will be engaging in a series of 
public discussions about specific topics related to the site so that the community can be 
more aware of what’s happening and expectations of the future. Like any other privately 
owned site in the city, reuse is governed by the City’s adopted Comprehensive Plan, 
zoning and Plan Commission policy. The more the community knows about these 
processes, the better we can respond when a proposal is brought forward. 
 
Ultimately, the Special Area process will have a citizen committee to guide the 
decisions. If you’re interested in participating or engaging in such a process, I 
encourage you to familiarize yourself by attending these informational sessions.  
 
City Budget 
 
By the time that you read this, the City should have approved a 2017 Capital and 
Operating Budget. Just like your personal budget, it is a guide for the priorities for the 
city.  
 
Most contacts I receive are about adding or removing specific programs or functions 
that the city is doing. There is an increasing emphasis in social services and economic 
development. Both are strongly in need on the Northside, and we continue to invest in 
ways to work with residents and businesses to provide opportunities for advancement.  
 
We’re making incremental improvements, but our most effective work is around 
partnerships with other governmental agencies, nonprofits, businesses and the 
community to leverage what we have available to support even more activities.  
 
Also, I will continue to make sure that the Public Market is in the Capital Budget and on 
track for completion sooner rather than later. The City has done extensive work on 
ensuring it is at the right location, that we have a plan to engage small and minority 
businesses and that we have a compelling reason why this will not just be a “specialty” 
shopping destination. 
 
Comp Plan 



 
The City will also be updating our adopted Comprehensive Plan. This year-long process 
will lay the foundation for the next decade. If you’re interested in the future of Madison, 
please look for future invites to engage in the process. At the Neighborhoods 
Conference, we were provided an advance look at the anticipated process to engage 
residents in the age of social media, and there will be a variety of opportunities to 
provide input along the way. 
  
I hope you had a wonderful Thanksgiving with your friends and family. If you have any 
questions, comments or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
lpalm@cityofmadison.com.   
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